
 

U.S. COAST GUARD AUXILIARY  
District Eleven North Region 

DIVISION COMMANDERS REPORT 
 

 
 
To: Wally Smith, Commodore        October 17, 2018  

From:  Randy McCormick, Division Commander                            Division:  05 

Re: Div. 5 September/October 2018 Report – Respectfully Submitted 

 
HIGHLIGHTS/”UPS”: 

1. Fresh Leadership. 
2. FL55 OPTREX 
3. Miscellaneous 

DETAILS: 
1. Congratulations to Steve Johnson (FL51) for being elected Div. 5 Commander and Ingermar Olsson (FL57) for 

being elected Vice-Division Commander for 2019.  Fresh leadership keeps the Auxiliary moving forward.  A 

special thank you to DCOS(e) Dean McFarren for providing physical oversight of the election in conjunction with 

DCAPT Ann Zocchi on the speakerphone. 

 

2.  Congratulations to Flotilla 55 for hosting another outstanding OPTEX at Bodega Bay.  

 

From DCAPT. Wil Sumner: 

A big thank you to all that participated in the Successful OPTREX at Cg Station Bodega Bay.  We had the following 

initial crew qualify, Mark Lewis, Thomas Herbst, and John Teague in addition the following members re-qualified 

as coxswain: Ray Van Cleave, and Frank Capuro and Steve Jette re-qualified as crew. 

 

Another Big Thank you to the following members that helped out the event 

 

 QE's: Thanks Angelo Perata, and Wayne Farnholtz for braving our seas and helping us accomplish our 

goals in operations. 

 Food Service:   Steve Jette, Frank Capuro (famous chowder), Mark Lewis, Doug Twitchell (acquisition), 

Shirl Maxson, Linda Bashqoy and friend Paul. They all did a great job in cooking, preparing, buying and 

getting the food to the Station. 

 Other Assistance:  Another Atta Boy to Shirl Maxson for handling the COMMS during the event 

 To Our Rescue:  We really appreciated Lewis Derfuss, Curtis Han and Randy McCormick for bringing SAR 

DOG over to Bodega Bay from Fairfield on both Friday and Saturday. 

 Finally I want to thank BM1 Richard Smith for assisting us in setting up the NIGHT OPS, and using the 

Station for this great event.  We had a special guest show up, Mascot Bobby the Bobcat showed up for 

dinner. 

3. Miscellaneous 

a. Congrats to Flotilla 51 and Alfred Wootten for hosting a successful Diversity Potluck for all of Div. 5. 
b. Thank you to Curtis Han, SO-MT for doing an excellent presentation on the Operations Excellence 

Award.  There were lots of questions and very motivated members. 

c.  

PROJECTS: 
 

1. Div. 5 Flotillas – Combined COW – Dec. 1st  



 
 

CHALLENGES/OBSTACLES (“Downs”): 
1. N/A 

 
 
AGENCY INTERACTION: 
 

1. N/A 
 

DIV. 5 2018 RESULTS as of OCT 17, 2018 
  Target JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUN JUL AUG SEP OCT NOV DEC TOTAL % TOTAL 

OPS 1,300hrs 69 51 228 196 353 83 97 186 418 162     1843 142% 

PV 700# 62 155 64 81 34 173 96 77 155 0     897 128% 

PE 200hrs 0 21 100 0 16 0 10 0 0 0     147 74% 

VE 500#  14 33 49 45 89 69 34 45 63       441 88% 

MT 700hrs 67 120 137 73 47 58 16 8 46 0     572 82% 

TTL 16,000hrs 782 1146 1589 1519 1145 1100 945 824 1118 232     10400 65% 

MBR                 181 179 173         

New Members               14 16 16         

 
 
--- END OF REPORT -- 
         


